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School of Medicine Executive Committee
Meeting Minutes

September 16, 2008

Present:
Bob Anderson,  Bill Betz, Paul Bunn, JJ Cohen (for John Cambier), Bob D’Ambrosia, Steve Daniels, Frank deGruy, Chip Dodd, Vikram Durairaj, George Eisenbarth, Robert Feinstein, Laurie Gaspar, Ron Gibbs, Victoria Pelec (for Don Gilden), Tom Henthorn, Ben Honigman, Herman Jenkins, Richard Johnston, Regina Kilkenny, Richard Krugman, Kevin Lillehei, Steve Lowenstein, Naresh Mandava, David Norris, Chip Ridgway, Bob Sclafani, Claude Selitrennikoff, Jim Spencer, Boris Tabakoff, Cheryl Welch, Jan Bodin (staff).

Guests:
Jim Huff, Betty Charles, Dan Howard, Jim Chrisman, Michael Rosen, David Ditchman, Tom Beresford, Robin Harvan, Eva Aagaard, Dick Traystman

Executive Committee Agenda

I. Approval of the Minutes - Minutes from the July 15, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved as written.  
II. Dean’s Updates - A listing of search, affiliation and institutional updates was included at Attachment 2 in the agenda packet.
III. Discussion Items
   A.  
Dean’s Comments:   The new chair orientation that took place in August was very well attended.  

The orientation evaluation survey is being compiled and will be distributed shortly.


The 125th Anniversary Celebration Gala is progressing well.  The response has been terrific with over $525,000 in donations received to date, but it is clear that the Democratic National Convention had an impact on local resources.  Faculty are encouraged to attend and to spend time with the faculty exhibits.  One of the benefits of having faculty exhibits at the previous gala in 2000 was that faculty learned about what was happening and it was reported that more than one collaborative grant came out of the exchange.  Jim Spencer has been working on a video for this celebration event that also highlights some of the faculty projects.  

The time recorded on today’s agenda (8:00-9:45 am) is incorrect.  Today’s meeting will run until 10:00.  In the near future, however, the Super Tuesday meeting times will shift to accommodate a new meeting of the Clinical Enterprise Board.  At that time, the SOM Executive Committee meeting will run from 8:00-9:45, the UPI Board will shift to 9:45-11:30, the UCH Medical Board meeting will shift to 11:45-1:00 followed by the Clinical Enterprise Board from 1-3.  The new schedule will be sent later this week to the SOM Executive Committee members. 

B. Colorado Science & Technology Park at Fitzsimons - Jim Chrisman, Mike Rosen and David Ditchman talked with the committee about Forest City and the development of the Colorado Science and Technology Park.  Forest City is partnering with the Fitzsimons Redevelopment Authority and for the past several years has been putting into place the operational side of the Park.  Now that they are finishing up focus in that area, it is time to turn their attention to discussions about how to integrate the University and Forest City to begin developing the park. Forest City has worked with MIT, Johns Hopkins, Chicago Northwestern and other institutions in developing their bioscience.  The success of the collaborations at each of those institutions is due in large part to tying the commercial park to the specific University’s research expertise.  It is the University that drives the success of the Bioscience Park.  Once our research areas are known, then Forest City can develop a biotech investor program, pair the interests to entities that are closely aligned with the university - such as alumni, and develop a plan to market the University’s activities to the appropriate international markets.  Forest City would arrange an international conference setting to bring the parties together.
David Norris asked about the process for identifying “what we do here”.  Vice Chancellor for Research Dick Traystman is already having discussions pertaining to the existing natural relationships and industry contacts and will be the point contact for us.  
Dr. Chip Ridgway noted that the Chancellor has a biomedical committee that is identifying the same kind of information Forest City is interested in.  That committee proceeds by identifying research activity and relationships per discipline.  He also noted that there are a couple of research entities on campus that are probably already ready the international conference setting.  

The committee agreed with Bob Anderson’s observation that there has been a lot of change in the research and development arena, funding climate changes, new department chairs and new initiatives and that it might be time to have another research retreat to crystallize our vision and better position ourselves for the development of the bioscience park.

C. Academy of Medical Educators - As a member of the Academy of Medical Educators at UCSF and the current Vice Chair for Medical Education in the UCD SOM Department of Medicine, Dr. Eva Aagaard was asked to be the interim director for the Academy of Medical Educators at UCD.  She defines the Academy as a membership of faculty that will create an environment that promotes and rewards teaching excellence and enhances the education of students, residents, faculty and community.  

Born out of the need to rebound from the significant changes in medical education at all levels, membership into the Academy of Medical Educators will be a huge honor and based upon the body of work across ones career.  Membership also means hard work in that it will be a membership requirement to work to improve education at this campus through mentoring, educational leadership and outreach to junior faculty.


Lack of support and reward for teaching, insufficient access to mentoring and lack of sense of community with colleagues among clinical educators are a few of the biggest issues contributing to faculty discontent.  The Academy goals include providing a home for teachers of medicine where membership will encourage innovation, promote scholarship, celebrate excellence and develop faculty.  


The Academy budget is relatively low in years 1-3 at an estimated $193,400 but is expected to increase over time to up to $600,000 per year to support additional faculty time, admin support and grant awards.  The Academy just received its 1st secured funding at $87,000 with potential to add a matching component.  Alums are also interested in setting up a fund with matching potential.  


Boris Tabakoff noted that the Academy is imaginative and a good project to embark upon.  He suggested that perhaps we approach the Academy as a regional entity rather than local and that perhaps that way we could tap the regional medical schools for funding.


Please email Eva.Aagaard@ucdenver.edu with your comments.

D. AMC Conference Room Scheduling and Policy - Director of Educational Support Services, Jim Huff talked to the committee about some challenges in scheduling shared AMC conference spaces, particularly during peak times.  While it is possible to schedule a recurring meeting in a specific room for a year, once that 1st year has passed, the system is not set up to receive another one-year request.  The result is that after one year, the room shows open and available on the web-based master schedule for any entity to schedule and the chance exists that someone else will schedule the room first.  


Classrooms are scheduled differently.  A date is determined and advertised as the deadline for receiving all classroom space requests.  The requests are reviewed and classrooms are assigned on a first come first served basis.  Then the left over spaces are offered up as usable.  Jim proposed using this system for scheduling the larger shared spaces, such as the AO1 7th Floor Board Room for recurring meetings such as Super Tuesday and further suggested that a committee be formed of members of the SOM Executive Committee to review the requests and assign the spaces.  


Jim Huff plans to meet with Don Aldrich and Chip Ridgway to generate a proposal on how to go forward.
E. Discussion of the School of Medicine Vision Statement - Dr. Tom Beresford presented the latest iteration of the School’s new vision statement for discussion.  Dr. Krugman thanked both Dr. Beresford and Robin Harvan for their work on the vision statement and the strategic plan, noting that pretty much to this point they have worked without much input from the faculty.  He recommended that those who had comment about the vision statement today should email how they believe the statement should read to Thomas.Beresford@ucdenver.edu.  
F. Update and Discussion regarding School of medicine Strategic Plan - Robin Harvan outlined the content of the draft strategic plan.  The deadline for the plan to go to the Chancellor’s office is the end of October.  As indicated in previous meetings, the School’s plan incorporates ideas from the UPAC Strategic Planning process and specifically the UPAC Discovery and Research, Health Care and Community Engagement task forces.  The document also incorporates the school’s Research Strategic plan and the recently completed UCH and TCH Affiliation agreements.  Members were encouraged to send their comments to both Robin.Harvin@ucdenver.edu and Thomas.Beresford@ucdenver.edu. Electronic copies of the draft will be sent to the SOM Executive committee, to everyone who participated on the UPAC strategic plan task forces.
G. CME Accreditation Process and Review of Mission Statement - Associate Dean Ron Gibbs outlined the ACCME Accreditation procedures and timelines.  The Self Study is due in December 2008 and the site visit will be in February or March of 2009.  The Accreditation letter is anticipated in July 2009.  The mission statement was submitted at Attachment 3 in the agenda packet and unanimously approved pending correction of minor typographical errors.  
H. Education Update - Senior Associate Dean Rob Feinstein requested that the Department Chairs mark their calendars now for the mock LCME site visit and the dates are Sunday, January 25 thru Tuesday, January 27, 2009.  Dr. Krugman noted that the site visitors usually like to visit with the basic science chairs in a room for about 45 minutes and then the clinical chairs for 45 minutes.  He stressed the importance of this mock visit and the importance of chair participation - and to call in if you are unable to attend in person. Six committees have been working on the LCME visit. The summary from those committees is due in November and will be distributed to the mock site visit participants.  

Dr. Feinstein reviewed that the curriculum development unit merged with the evaluation unit to form the Curriculum Steering Committee (CSC). Celia Kaye, past Sr. Associate Dean for Education, and Stu Linas now lead the CSC.  The SOM Executive Committee had previously approved the VOICE committee.  Today, the SOM Executive Committee unanimously approved the Curriculum Steering Committee.


The Student Handbook has been revised and was presented today for approval.  The document addresses what students should do and addresses the student/faculty relationship.  The document was unanimously approved.  The approved handbook will be distributed at affiliate institutions as well as to UCD SOM. 

I. Collaborative Opportunities with the UCD Downtown campus - Dr. Krugman invited Dan Howard, Dean of the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences at the UCD Downtown campus to talk to the committee about opportunities, particularly in the clinical departments, for collaboration between our campuses.  CLAS is currently hiring researchers with the goal of hiring researchers at the same caliber as the AMC campus.  He said that some of our faculty may be asked to sit on their search committees.  He talked about developing a pipeline for undergraduate students and the opportunity to collaborate on grants.  CLAS is developing a pre-health advisory office that may be up and running as early as next spring and the hope is to pair students with researchers on this campus.  Their student population is quite diverse which could increase eligibility for NIH MARK grants.  He hopes that we can find a way for people to get together.  CLAS will participate in a sustainability research conference and he encouraged AMC faculty to attend.  Please contact Dan.Howard@ucdenver.edu or 303-556-2624 with your comments.
IV. Approval Items
A. The Committee on Senior Clinical Appointments Roster was unanimously approved

B. Sr. Clinical Appointments and Promotions Committee - all items were unanimously approved.

V. Adjournment - the meeting adjourned at 10:00 am
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